
Fairway Village Neighborhood Council, Inc. 

Board Meeting Minutes: May 11, 2017 

Attending: Bob Zolto, Pres., Lynn Breckenridge, Sec., and Chuck Leutwiler, Larry Williams, Stephanie 

Webb and Jan Smith, Directors at Large. Madiei Zolto, Treasurer, was absent. 

I. The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm by Bob Zolto. 

II. The minutes of the Board Meeting held on April 13, 2017 were approved. 

III. The treasurer’s report was approved.  

IV. Old Business - none 

V. New Business 

a. Meeting Time Change:   The start time of the board meetings will change to 6:00pm 

commencing with the June 2017 meeting. Flor Leutwiler will be taking the place of 

Chuck Leutwiler, and Flor does not get off work in time to start the meetings at 5:00pm.  

VI. Miscellaneous 

a. Painting of the south and north gates. It has been about five years since the gates were 

painted, and they are in need of painting again. It was not determined if volunteers 

would paint the gates, or it would be hired out.  

b. Weeds: It is the time of the year when weeds start popping up. (“If you give a weed an 

inch, it will take a yard!”). Certain lots are weedier than others. A ‘weed’ e-mail 

reminder will be sent to the neighborhood. 

c.  FVNCI Landscaping:  Raul has weeded the south pond and sprayed along the road 

coming into the neighborhood.  

d. Picacho Hills Landscaping: Recently an e-mail from Pam Sherry went to everyone asking 

for donations. The PH Landscape Committee has been working with Dona Ana County to 

get the plans approved. Work has already commenced with putting in curbs along 

Picacho Hills Drive. The start date for the actual landscaping is late May.  

The Board Meeting was adjourned at 5:20pm. 

The next Board Meeting will be held on Thursday, June 8, 2017, 6:00pm, at the home of Bob Zolto, 

1518 Fairway Village Dr.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Lynn Breckenridge, Secretary. 


